PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)
MEETING HELD MANOR MEDICAL CENTRE
Thursday 30TH JULY 2015
MINUTES
Chairman: Becky Degia
	Attendees
	Becky Degia, Linda Nolan, Dr Arolker, Dr Selvakumar, Tripat Badiani, Venilal Parmar, Narinder Bali, Ann Winfield, Suresh Karia, Gurmal Dosanjh, 
	Actions

	Apologies
	Liz Mackness. Hansa.
Mr and Mrs Pankhania, (Sudha and Ramji).
	

	Health Promotion event
	Discussions took place regarding the health promotion event planned for 12th September 2015, Poster is being developed to advertise it.  We will be offering lifestyle advice and screening for hypertension and diabetes,  also  other health promotion topics such has stop smoking etc these will be confirmed nearer the time. 
Mr Suresh Karia and Ann  Winfield , will be meeting with practice on 13th August to go through the plans and confirm what we have been able to arrange.

The poster will be ready for distribution by then.
We plan to advertise it at the surgery and in local establishments such as the pharmacies.  We may be too late for the Thurmaston Times, but Ann will call in and check with them.
	Ann & Suresh

Linda 

Ann & Suresh

	CQC Inspection feed back
	Becky gave the group feed back which was provided for us by Liz who had been present and interviewed by the CQC inspector.
The group would like to offer acknowledgement to Liz for attending on the CQC day and for providing such a good report.
	

	Friends and family test
	Becky gave the group an update on the friends and family test questionnaire, and read out a variety of the comments that we have received. 
Some comments show that we still have some issues with the way the receptionist speak to patients.
Ann commented that the staff do get some insults from patients, and that she has witnessed this at times.   
Becky explained that on occasions we do give some patients a warning if their behaviour is out of order, but a lot of the time the staff do not report it.  
	To address at receptionist meeting in September

	Online appointments 
And appointment availability
	Mr Karia, commented that we have a three week wait for online appointments at the moment, and delays in appointments being offered.  Dr Selvakumar, explained that our practice offers 1.5% more availability that the average practice.
We have employed two new GPs to replace the two that have left us and we should have these in place by September.  But Dr Mathew will do some locum work for us.

Patients are still having trouble getting through in the mornings to book appointment, and Becky, explained that we have 4 lines and 4 receptionists answering the phone, and they phones are constantly in use, we also have two other people upstairs on the phone to pick up when front line staff are busy. 
Telephone calls for GPs was raised and how many do they have,  which is each partner has 5 per session and if demand if greater we do expand on these if it is urgent.

It was suggested we do an audit of the telephone usage at both sites.
	Becky & Linda

	Chairperson discussion
	Tripat, suggested a rotation of the chair, it would be good to let anyone who is keen to have the opportunity to explore their skills of being the chairperson.
	PPG

	New recruits for group
	We have had a number of persons requesting to join the group, it was decided that we would firstly look at the non attenders and it was agreed to write to the members who had non attended on three consecutive meeting without sending apologies and these will be considered no longer part of the group.  A letter has been devised by the group to be sent out.
We will also check on what is the ideal core rate for the group.
	Becky

	DNA rates
	Becky gave feed back on the DNA letters we have been sending and we do seem to have had an improvement.  
We are now looking at targeting the patients who request and on the day urgent appointment and then do not turn up, these will be followed up with a phone call from the manager.
	Becky & Linda

	Previous CQC response letter
	Becky read out a previous email Claire, sent to the group when she was the chairperson, she had contacted CQC regarding our grading that had been printed in 
The Leicester Mercury and after reading the CCG explanation thought that she did not need to pursue the matter any further. 
	

	Three areas of improvement


	The three areas we are keen to implement this year 2015/2016 are:
· The health promotion event

· A small survey 

· TO be decided on.
	

	AOB
	Hospital letters: Mr Karia, was concerned that his Mothers letters for the hospital were being addressed to Parker Drive, and thought it would delay the information getting to her records.  
In fact there is no delay as it is all electronic and scanned on daily and is available at both sites.

Medication: Mr Dosanjh, had highlighted a problem with medication being sent to Boots electronically, and boots saying it was not there.  This is a problem that some pharmacies do tell patients the medication has not been sent but normally it is there, we can always check and track it if there is a problem.
Suggestion to put up camera to deter people littering the car park at Manor Medical Centre.
Smoking out side consulting room 1 at Parker Drive, could we put a sign up to deter this.
	Laura to design poster

	Next meeting
	Next meeting is planned for 8th October 2015.
	





MINUTES  APPORVED:  ______________________________ DATE____________________
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